
Report of the Riccarton/Wigram Community Board to the Council meeting of 11 December 2003 

4. HORNBY AND HALSWELL COMMUNITY LIBRARIES’ ANNUAL REPORT 
 
 Roberta Maclean and Pam Fisher (Community Librarians for Hornby and Halswell respectively), and 

Hilary Renfrew (Area Manager) were in attendance to present their 2002/03 Annual Reports. 
 
 In receiving the report, the Board acknowledged the excellent work undertaken by Community 

Libraries in the Riccarton/Wigram community. 
 
 

Please Note
Please refer to the Council's Minutes for the decision


